
May 2022 Meeting Minutes – Northwest Skyraiders (Control Line Model Airplane Club)  

Meeting held May 10th, 2022, 6:00 PM at Denny’s at 1246 North Central Ave, Kent, WA.  
 
Seventeen members were present including:  

• Mike Potter – President 
• Kris Millard – Vice President 
• Steven Holt – Secretary/Treasurer 
• Dave Gardner – Safety Officer 
• Rodney Claus 
• Bob Einhaus 
• Al Fernandez 
• Fred Gordon 
• Steve Helmick 
• Randy Ling 
• John Lunz 
• Trent Marvin 
• Jim McCartney 
• Bob Parker 
• Jim Schneider 
• Wayne Terry 
• Bob Welch 

 
Mike Potter called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.   
Old Business:  

• There is an ongoing discussion relative to flying site identification for the club between Jim 
McCartney and Mike Potter with Thun Field airport management to identify a flying location we can 
develop and use for club flying events on an ongoing basis in the southwest corner of the airport 
property.  Mike and Jim are working to gain approvals for this site. 

• Mike Potter has spoken with Auburn airport management and the AMA Insurance for the year for 
the Auburn Flying Site has been provided to the airport management group.  We have been 
assured access for the Stunt-A-Thon Contest on June 11-12, 2022.  The final approval has not yet 
been granted for the R. F. Stevenson Raider Roundup on July 30-31, 2022.  We will be following up 
with Auburn Airport Management for approval. 

New Business:  
 

• Steve Holt gave the Treasurer’s report noting the balances in the club checking and savings 
account.  Currently we have 44 members listed on the roster.   

• The Jim Walker Memorial Spring Tune-up at Delta Park in Portland, Oregon was held on April 22nd, 
23rd, and 24th with Stunt, Carrier Combat and other categories of competition. 

• The Northwest Regionals are to be held in Roseburg, Oregon on May 27, 28 and 29, 2022. 
• The District XI AMA Jamboree will be held at Sanderson Field in Shelton, WA on June 3, 4 and 5, 

2022.  The Northwest Skyraiders club will subsidize any NWSR members who attend and fly an 
airplane.  The entrance fee is $40.00 and the club will reimburse half that amount of $20.00 at next 
month’s meeting.  Just let Steve know you attended and flew.  There will be a swapmeet at this 
event. 

• The Stunt-A-Thon Contest is being held on June 11th and 12th at the Auburn Airport.  
We forgot to hold detailed discussions about plans for the contest at the meeting, so 



we will be working this offline this month to be prepared.  This was a big oversight at 
this month’s meeting. 

• We will continue to hold our normal meeting dates on the second Tuesday of the month at the 
Denny’s on Central Ave in Kent, WA.  We will meet next on June 14th, 2022 at 6:00 PM.  

• The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.  
  

As recorded by Steve Holt, Northwest Skyraiders Secretary/Treasurer  
Steven.E.Holt@comcast.net,  425-757-7542 (Mobile)  425-430-8200 (Home)  


